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Friday 7th January 2022

Multi Academy Trust
Our Mission, Vision and Values

Mission: The Roseland Trust provides outstanding education for our  communities, where everyone
succeeds.

Vision: To inspire a love of learning within environments that are  happy, respectful and
challenging, where everyone feels valued and  able to reach their full potential.

Values: Kindness, Ambition, Responsibility.

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to the Spring Term and happy new year! I hope that you and your families had a
lovely, restful Christmas break and your children are refreshed and ready to return to school.

Earlier this week, I sent out an email regarding Covid and some new guidance regarding testing and
isolation periods.  I have also attached a useful flow chart which explains the changes to isolation
times.

Despite it being the first week back, we have had a very busy week! Pupils have returned to school
ready and eager to learn. On Monday, I enjoyed accompanying Towan Class to The Roseland
Academy’s farm.  Pupils were delighted to see the animals and even had the opportunity to hold
and stroke some of them.  Pupils were very excited and they all behaved beautifully. On Friday, a
member of The English Hub spent the day at school to support us in reviewing how we teach
reading and to observe our school’s reading culture.  This was a very positive visit.  Our visitor
commented on our pupils’ excellent behaviour for learning and positive attitudes.

This week, Towan Class have enjoyed their topic launch, ‘Going to the Farm’. In English, they have
been writing and drawing about the animals they saw during their farm visit. In maths, they have
been looking at di�erent ways to make 5,  using numbers. The whole class was delighted to meet our
pet guinea pigs. They all decided to name them `Teddy` and `Billy`. We are looking forward to
learning about how to care for them.

Summers Class have loved the start of their new ‘Superheroes’ topic.  They have a bit of a mystery to
solve, however.  On Tuesday a superhero called Flash Lightning Boy came to visit them, but by the
afternoon he had vanished and a strange card was left in his place.  The next day another card had
been left, with a message.  Someone had taken Flash Lightning Boy!  The message said that clues
will be left for the class next week to try and solve who has taken him.  As well as this mystery, they
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have started to read ‘Send for a Superhero’ in their English lessons and thought about moving like
a superhero to the Superman theme tune.

Porthcurnick class was surprised this week by CCTV footage of a dragon visit to the classroom.  We
are currently writing a news report about this strange occurrence.   We also started investigating
the features of castles in DT and in French, as language detectives, we found we could work out
many French words by using cognates (close matches).

Portholland Class have made an excellent start to the new term. The children continue to be
enthusiastic about their learning. In our English lessons, we have been exploring Aaron Becker’s
book Journey which has really sparked their imagination. Next week, we will be using the sequel,
Quest, to write our own stories.

This week, Porthluney Class have been exploring their new topic: The Battle of Britain. They have
shown great interest and have been asking some excellent questions whilst reenacting the outbreak
of World War Two with playdough, sorting historical sources, visiting the War Memorial, learning
about life in the 1940s and drawing Spitfires.

Kind regards,

Kate Douglass

Headteacher

There are still a couple of spaces left in the Go Active basketball club. Please let us know if
your child would like to sign up for it.

Miss K Mulroy
P.E lead

Congratulations to our School Council members.
Porthluney: Emily and Anna
Portholland: Lily and Ailla
Porthcurnick: Sennen S and Tabitha
Summers: Riley and Brandon

You can find the minutes from our meetings on the school website under the ‘about us’ heading.

Miss Mulroy
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For your information, the majority of letters will
be sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

Email: Covid isolation and testing guidance

Bag for Life fundraising letter

Year 6 heights and weights information

Please follow the link below to access advice and guidance on internet safety.
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/globalassets/documents/advice-and-info/online-safety-keep-chi
ld-safe.pdf

● Week beginning 10th January; music lessons start (please make sure that instruments are
brought into school)

● Week beginning 10th January - clubs start
● Monday 21st February - Friday 25th February Half Term
● Monday 11th April - Friday 22nd April ~ Easter Holidays
● Monday 2nd May - Bank Holiday—School Closed to pupils
● Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June - Half Term
● Friday 10th June - INSET DAY - School Closed to pupils
● Friday 22nd July Last Day of Term
● Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th July - INSET DAYS School Closed to pupils

Inset Days for 2021/22

Friday 10th June 22
Monday 25th July 22
Tuesday 26th July 22

Finally, don’t forget to check our website for school related information. Each class has a page and
a blog so you can see what your child is learning at school.  You can also add us on Facebook to
keep up-to-date with news, reminders and photos.
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Little Carne:
Towan: Freddie and Mhari for super phonics
work and independent writing
Summers: Freddie for super, independent and
hardworking,  application of phonics work.
Porthcurnick:
Portholland:
Porthluney:

Little Carne:
Towan: Lola for impressing me with her
enthusiasm towards writing and not giving up
Summers:  Ronnie for coming back to school
with a fantastic attitude towards his learning
Porthcurnick: Marta for really improving her
writing and writing some great headlines in
English.
Lilly for having a fantastic attitude to learning
and amazing behaviour.
Portholland: Lowenna for working with diligence
and conscientiousness.
Porthluney: Lola B and Mia for working
methodically, accurately and confidently in
maths lessons
P.E Award: Poppy for some great superhero
dancing.

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Krystal and Caitlin - 1575
Trevose: Jago and Anna - 1460
St Antony: Elowyn and Curtis - 2073
Lizard: Isaac and Megan - 1692

Towan: 100.00%
Summers: 95.69%
Porthcurnick: 95.98%
Portholland: 92.41%
Porthluney: 97.08%

White band -
Yellow band - Ben, Liam, Isla, Poppy, Leo,
Max

Orange band - Hetty, Sennen F, Isaac,
Aimee, Otis, Annie, Persie, Lily,
Blue band - Lawrie, Riley F, Henry , Lola G,
Emily, Sienna, Aiden, Megan, Tabitha,
JasperRobert,
Green band - , Annabelle, Elizabeth,
Thomas, Curtis, Frank
Brown band -
Black band -
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Please look at the vacancies part of our school website for job opportunities across the
multi-academy trust. https://tregony.eschools.co.uk/cms_manage/edit_page/419815
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